
BTQG Board of Directors 

Minutes 

August 10, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by CEO Boo Kula via Zoom.   

 

Present:  Boo Kula, Judi Kirkpatrick, Judy Gieselman, Willie Morris, Alice Leeper, Carrol Lewis, Ustena 

Simenson, Christi Brietzke, Deb Kagay, Peggy Brothers, Barb Nixon.   

 

Motion made by Judi Kirkpatrick to accept minutes of July 13, 2020, seconded by Alice Leeper, motion 

passed.   

 

Motion made by Carrol Lewis to accept August 10, 2020 treasurers report, seconded by Alice Leeper, 

motion passed.   

 

Day Chapter:  Carrol reported September’s meeting would be members showing a specific variety of 

their quilts.  Dawn Heese will be the October program.  She also reported the guild’s cleaning of the 

church after the meeting went well with members helping.   

Christi reported she has checked on Zoom meetings and price ranges between $200-$650.  The church 

will need to be contacted to find out the date when Zoom could be set up.  Christi will follow up.   

 

Starlight:  Ustena needs a program person.  She also reported September’s program would be members 

showing friendship block quilts.  Christi will try to coordinate with her on future programs.  Ustena 

reported church cleaning also went well.  Discussion followed re possible programs.  Alice noted if the 

guild should have a workshop she has feed sack material she would donate if appropriate for the 

workshop.   

 

Quilt Show:  Peggy reported the deposit BTQG made to the Missouri Historical Society has been 

returned to the treasury.  She also reported MHS has since received word from MU that all events are to 

be cancelled.  Peggy has the “opportunity quilt.”  If BTQG has a quilt show in 2021 Peggy Brothers and 

Katherine Reece will co-chair.   

 

Motion to adjourn made by Barb Nixon, seconded by Christi Brietzke, motion passed.   

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Judy Gieselman 

Secretary 

 

 


